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DIRECTOR’S STATUS REPORT AND REQUEST TO CLOSE CASE


COMES NOW the Director of the Manufactured Housing and Modular Units Program of the Public Service Commission, (“Director” and “Commission”) and for his Status Report and Request to Close Case states:


1.
On June 3, 2003, the Commission issued an Order Directing Filing, in which the Commission told the Director to “monitor the consumers’ lawsuit against Respondent and file quarterly status reports advising the Commission of the progress thereof…no later than September 21, 2003.”

2.
Despite repeated attempts, counsel for the Director has been unable to make contact with counsel for the consumers.  The last time counsel for the consumers communicated with counsel for the Director was in September, 2003, prior to the Director’s September 19 Status Report.  In addition, the Director and his staff have been unable to contact the consumers directly about their lawsuit.  However, counsel for the Director was able to ascertain from the office of the Clerk of the Circuit Court of Warren County that a case brought by the consumers against Respondent, #02CV155507, was filed there on July 22, 2002.  However, the last entry on the Court’s docket shows that a motions hearing was held on March 6, 2003, with nothing since. However, the case is still pending.

3.
On May 21, 2003, the Director filed a Status Report and Request for Permission to Close Case.  On June 3, 2003, the Commission denied the Director’s request to close the case, at the request of the consumers.  The Director respectfully suggests to the Commission that as neither the consumers, who requested that the case be held open pending resolution of their civil action, or their attorneys, have been responsive to the Director’s request for information since last September, that there is no point to keeping this case open.  This is especially true, as the case does not seem to show any action in the past year.  The Director must therefore suggest that the Commission now close this case.  In the alternative, the Director will, of course, continue updating the Commission on the progress of the civil action in Warren County.


WHEREFORE the Director prays the Commission accept his Status Report and Request to Close Case in this matter, and that the Commission now close this case.
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